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69 Years Dedicated to the Preservation of Beach Access for Mobile Surf Fishing and the Conservation of Coastal and Marine Resources 

 

Ron Woods Jr. and Gabrielle Scaramuzzo were engaged on January 15, 

2023  and will exchange wedding vows on September 16, 2023 at the 

Holly Trinity Church in Collingswood. Ron is a current director and Gabby 

is our Corresponding Secretary. The NJBBA, its officers, directors and 

members wish you the very best!       Congratulations! 

Hello fellow NJBBA members, 

I wanted to introduce myself to you. My name is Tom Hollywood (#5408) and 
I'm your new Membership Secretary. I took over the position after our annual 
Membership Meeting in February. Ken had been the membership secretary 
for 14 years and did an exemplary job. I hope that I can live up to Ken’s      
example. A little about me: I live in Old Bridge, NJ with my wife of 35+ years. 
We have an adult daughter who loves to go fishing with us as often as she 
can. Growing up I fished almost exclusively freshwater, except for those times 
when I visited my grandfather in Florida. He would take my brother and I to 
Pompano Beach to fish. As I got older, I hunted and 
fished in the Tristate area. I took up surf fishing a few 
years ago and my wife and I absolutely love it. Since 
joining the NJBBA we have gravitated towards ISBP as 
our main fishing spot. I am looking forward to meeting all 
our members while fishing or volunteering at one of our 
outstanding events. 

Tom Hollywood #5408 

Membership secretary 
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TRS FISHING INDIANS take 3rd place at Gov Cup  see  page 5 

  

The Stone Harbor Vet’s outing was postponed due to           

unfavorable conditions from wildfire smoke.  The new date for 

this event will be September 9th. We will still have the event 

planned for July 15th . Please come out and lend a hand for 

our veterans who fought for our nation. God Bless Our Vets! 
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Proposed NJBBA By Law Changes 
 

The By Law Currently reads - 

Article 9 Jeff Paul Scholarship Fund 

Section 1 Purpose 

New Jersey Beach Buggy Association will establish a fund known as the Jeff Paul Scholarship Fund. Named in 

memory of M. Jeffries Paul. There will be two (2) awards each year in the amount of $750.00 (seven hundred 

fifty) each to a member in good standing for at least two years. This applies to a members children or              

grandchildren to further their education. All monies in this fund will be monitored by the N.J.B.B.A. Treasurer.  

The proposed By Law change would read as follows - 

Article 9 Jeff Paul Scholarship Fund 

Section 1 Purpose 

New Jersey Beach Buggy Association will establish a fund known as the Jeff Paul Scholarship Fund. Named in 

memory of M. Jeffries Paul. There will be two (2) awards each year in the amount of $1000.00 (one               

thousand) each to a member in good standing for at least two years. This applies to a members spouse, children 

or grandchildren to further their education. All monies in this fund will be monitored by the N.J.B.B.A. Treasurer.  

 

 

The By Law Currently reads - 

 ARTICLE 7 By-Laws 

Section 1 Amendments 

The meeting where the proposed by-law changes are to be voted shall be properly advertised to all members in 

writing either by the N.J.B.B.A. News or by a special meeting noting such and sent at least seven (7) days prior to 

such meeting. 

The proposed By Law change would read as follows - 

ARTICLE 7 By-Laws 

Section 1 Amendments 

The meeting where the proposed by-law changes are to be voted shall be properly advertised to all members in 

writing either by the N.J.B.B.A. News; a special meeting noting such; electronic means using email or the like and 

sent at least seven (7) days prior to such meeting. 

 

 

Proposed: Add new section to ‘Article 4  Meetings’ 

Article 4 Meetings 

Section 9 Virtual Meetings 

Electronic means of running a meeting may be held on line using ‘zoom’ or another capable application. Visitors 

are welcome and upon request , a link will be provided to join the virtual meeting. 
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VINELAND VETERANS HOME 

Last year because of the problems with Covid, we did not have the Vet’s outings. Therefore, the 

board decided to buy some things for the vets and drop them off. Ron Patten, his daughter Nancy, 

and Ron’s two grandchildren bought items off the Wish List published on the Vineland Veterans 

Home website.  These items will be available for the residents in the Red, White, and Bluetique   

Donation Store, where they are able to shop free of charge. Ron and Nancy dropped the donations 

off on March 17. Pictured below are the donations and a picture of Ron and RJ Morrison, the       

Volunteer Services Assistant that they coordinated with.  A big Thanks to Ron, Nancy and his  

grandchildren for all their good work! 
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69th Annual Banquet & Awards Dinner 
By Valerie Dzindzio #3937 

The Annual Banquet & Awards Dinner was held at the New Egypt Elks Lodge #2457 on March 18, 2023 cele-

brating the 69th Anniversary of the New Jersey Beach Buggy Association. It was the first banquet held since 

the Covid 19 shutdown in 2020. The evening was a success filled with good food, good music to dance and 

listen to, awards/prizes and mostly companionship among members. We awarded our scholarship    winners 

Megan Woods and Alexandra McGinley $750 each. Fish Pool Winners in attendance were           presented 

with their prizes, Star Jacket recipients were announced – 1 Star to Francis “Paco” Wagner and Ron Woods 

Jr.; 6 Stars to Ken Hollins and Bill Mackintosh. Thank you for your dedication to our                 organization. 

Many door prizes, Lottery tickets, 50/50 and auction items were on won! Being able to spend time together in 

celebration again was the biggest blessing of the night. 

My sincere THANK YOU to all of the members who met us at the Freeman House to make up the auction 

baskets and those who jumped into action when we had very short window to set up the banquet.   

We are looking forward to celebrating our 70th Annual Banquet & Awards Dinner next year and hope to make 

this a very memorable one with all of you in attendance. Please follow our website, NJBBA.org for details 

once determined. Enjoy some pictures from the night! 
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TRS FISHING INDIANS 

 

Our High School Fishing Team competed in two tournaments this year, the American Anglers and 

the New Jersey Governors Cup Tournaments. The American Anglers was held at Long Beach Is-

land where we only caught one Fluke and it was too short to score. The Gov Cup held at IBSP 

was a different story. The team caught 20 bluefish and Raymond Jones took 3
rd

 place for his 30 

inch Bluefish. The team took 3
rd

 place overall in the team standings. We are looking forward to 

fishing a tournament in the fall. 

Paul Harris #84 

Get Involved! Stay Involved! 

GO DIGITAL OR STAY WITH THE PRINTED NEWSLETTER 

It was brought up at the annual meeting to go digital with the newsletter because of rising costs for 

printing and mailing. We started to have a vote but because only a small part of the membership 

were present, it wouldn't be fair. So starting the month of July, Tom Hollywood our membership sec-

retary is going to put a questionnaire in with the renewals. This will run for a full year to see what the 

majority of the membership would like, keep it in print or go digital. The digital copy is a PDF file and 

in color.  Its always available on the website,  our face-book page and also sent out by email blast. 



 

  June 2023                                            Page 6               



 

  June 2023                                            Page 7                

In Loving Memory                                                    

    Deepest condolences go out to the families of our members that we lost this year, 

We lost good fishing people and friends, may they rest in Peace. 

If there is a loss of a member or their family, or an illness please let me know. 

Carole Harris:  732-269-8878 or firstfishingpox@comcast.net  

 
Chris Farrell, my dad, NJBBA #30 passed away on December 11, 2022.  Chris started fishing in 
Seaside Park in the early 1970’s with his first beach buggy, a 1966 Ford Bronco.  In 1977, he 
bought his first pickup with a camper, a 1969 Ford with a Phoenix camper.  He not only loved surf 
fishing, he also fabricated many cooler racks, back porches, custom sand spikes, and other acces-
sories over the years.  He took meticulous care of his equipment, servicing and lubricating his reels 
each year and replacing worn internal parts when needed, and using his 1969 Ford into the late 
90’s.  He used many of the same rods and reels he started out with his entire time fishing.  He also 
built most of the surf rods that he used from blanks, and often made repairs for others, replacing a 
guide, reel seat, or tip.  He tied most of his own rigs, replaced worn hooks on lures, and took care of 
everything he owned.  
 
Dad was always willing to help someone in need.  One legendary story happened in the early 80’s 
at the NJBBA Great Fall Classic in Wildwood. Matt D’Agostino fell asleep in his camper when the 
tide came in.  The water was up to the hood of his truck, and the truck would not start.  With a very 
heavy Phoenix camper on his own truck, Chris rigged a towline to Matt's truck (getting soaking wet 
in the process), then another towline to a second rig.  Working together, the two trucks were able to 
break Matt's truck free from the suction where his tires had sunken into the sand underwater.  After 
pulling him out of the surf, he helped take apart the carburetor on Matt's truck and got it running 
again for him on the spot. 
 
Many years ago, he met a random guy fishing in the evening named Ben.  Ben had parked at A-8, 
walked over and had a large plug bag full of brand new nice lures.  He was just starting out surf   
fishing and was asking for advice and information.  Later that evening while walking back up the 
beach, Ben was devastated. Somehow, he had lost his plug bag, possibly by setting it down when a 
large wave came in.  Chris told him, “I’ll bet it will wash back up at low tide”.  Disappointed, Ben 
left.  At 2 am the following morning, with nobody around at dead low tide, Chris got up and drove his 
camper on the “low beach” from A-7 south.  Sure enough, he found the bag.  He went to the gate-
house, office, told the park ranger, and even made a handwritten note on a piece of cardboard that 
said “Ben, I found it” with his phone number and stapled it to the sign at A-8.  He made every      
possible effort to return it, that is just who he was. 
You could always tell when he was around by his hearty and loud laughter.  He always loved Island 
Beach, and part of him will always be there. 
 
Stephen Farrell #208 
 
Editor’s note: Chris was very active with NJBBA and served on the board and Courtesy patrol for 
many years. Chris was a very good friend and he will surely, be missed! 
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  UPCOMING NJBBA EVENTS 

  

 Vets outing  7-15-2023 

  

 Vets outing (rescheduled) 9-9-23 

  

 Kids Tournament setup  9-15-23 

 

 Kids Fishing Tournament 9-16-23 

  

 National Hunt/Fish day 9-23-23 

  

 IBSP Volunteers  BBQ 10-14-23 

  

 IBSP Fishing Tourney & BBQ  - 

 NJBBA vs HRFA    October - TBA 

 

 Presidents Cup  11-4-23 
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Recommended and Commended 
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                         NJBBA NEWSLETTER 2023—2024 ADVERTISING 

The following prices are for 1 year/ 2 issues. All advertising will be printed in Black and White / Grayscale.     Advertising artwork can be submitted via email as 

a high resolution JPEG or PDF file to redroselandscaping@gmail.com              

Artwork files can also be scanned from a clean print at no extra charge.  

Artwork files can be resized to space purchased at no extra charge.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ADVERTISER CONTACT INFORMATION: 

Company Name: ____________________________________  

Company Contact:________________________ 

Mailing Address: __________________________________ 

City/State/Zip Code_________________________ 

Phone Number: ______________________Email: _______________________________________________ 

Advertising Space Purchased: ________________________________________________________________ 

Ads will begin with the December 2023 publication unless otherwise noted: ________________ 

Please make check payable to NJBBA and mail to:                        NJBBA c/o Mark Dzindzio 

                                                                                                             595 West Chestnut Street  

                                                                                                             Clayton, New Jersey 08312-1715 

RATES ADS SPACE SIZE  

(all sizes are in inches) 

Height X Width 

Price 

Business Card (1/8” page size)  2 1/4    X    3 1/2 $30.00 

Quarter Page  4 1/2       X    3 1/2 $75.00 

Half Page  4 1/2     X     7  $150.00  

Full Page    9      X     7  $300.00  

     ADVERTISE WITH US 

Would you like to advertise in our next newsletter?  Our publication is sent twice a year to over 1200 members and associations who are dedicated to preserv-

ing our beach access.  Your addition to our newsletter would be a win-win opportunity, affording you the chance to be associated with a long standing, reputa-

ble organization while helping us defray our printing costs.  Your ad will also appear on the NJBBA Website.  Below you will find rates and application form.  

Thank you for your support!                             Mark Dzindzio #207 

NJBBA Website Trading Post  

For more information and pictures 

please go to the website http://www.njbba.org/membership-trading.html  

If you would like to post your fishing related or camper items, It’s free to members in good standing.  

Contact Kim Frank at : kcfrank61@yahoo.com   

 

 Large Cooler Rack 22” x 62”   and medium size cooler rack  1-609-465-2675 

 

  3 Sets of Rod Pro fishing Rod Carriers for inside Campers, SUV’s or Truck Caps…prices on website—

call Bill Anderson at 856-547-0453 

 Two “Silver–Top” Alum. Bumpers for Truck or Camper—Bill Anderson at bigred726@verizon.net 

 Heavy Duty Cart   -  call Paul Harris 
      

http://www.njbba.org/membership-trading.html
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Welcome New NJBBA Members for 2022: 
The following are new members who have joined since December . 

We welcome you and hope to get to know you through your participation in our many programs and projects. 

Brian Katz  #5247  Al Kosakows #5531  Kenneth Ramp #5538 

Vincent Thoms #5525  James Schiffner #5532  Anthony Stellato #5539 

Christopher Wreck #5526  James Lee #5533  Elaine Meehan #5540 

Eric Cruz #5527  John Seltzer Jr. #5534  Anthony Martucci #5541 

Rob Lubinski #5528  Clarence Dyer #5535  Peter Zybrick #5542 

Chris Ganjoin #5529  Thomas Sabia #5536  Doug Rider #5543 

James V. Parmiter #5530  Joseph Callahan #5537  Reggie Vasta #5544 

      Joseph Collura #5545 

        

        

        

        

        

        

        

        

 

New Sustaining Members for 2023 

Bernard Klocko Jr.   #4873 

Tony Amoroso    #5270 

These plates are available for sale from the 

Membership Secretary. They are $10.00 each. 

You MUST be a "Senior, Sustaining, or Life 

Member" to own one.  To order:       

NJBBA      P.O. Box 511 

Seaside Park, NJ  08752-0511 

 

Our deepest condolences go out to those members 

who have lost their loved ones.  When a member has 

passed away, be it    General-Sustaining-Senior-Life-

Family or a friend that is a member. At your conven-

ience, please contact the Membership Secretary with 

the info so that their account can be updated.  

 

New Jersey Beach Buggy Association 

P.O. Box 511 

Seaside Park, NJ  08752-0511 

 

Have Fish Gear you no longer use just taking up room where your new stuff could go? 

Call or drop a line to NJBBA and make it a donation to be sold to raise money for the Youth 

Fishing Day and Take the Vets Day. 

All money made is put towards these events to cut the cost the NJBBA has to put out. 



 

Membership Booster Club 
        For each $10.00 donation you will have your name and expiration date listed in the 

NJBBA newsletters and website for one year. 

  Booster Club Special 

           ** Make a $20.00 donation for two years and get the third year free ***                                    

  
       Make checks to:    NJBBA Membership Booster List 

 PO Box 511 

                       Seaside Park, NJ.  08752 

                               Att. Chairman  Mark Dzindzio          

      Expired or expiring Boosters have a  30 day grace period. After that your listing will be removed.  

In Memory of Ed Schweitzer #1162…03/15/2025 In Memory of Whitney Myers…06/13/2040 

In the memory of original NJBBA #528 

Edwin L. Hollins, Jr.  ...04/30/2029 
Harry Wilson #1378…02/02/2039 

In Memory of George Dellaporte…08/01/2023 In Memory of Bob (Big Bob) Ziegenfuss...9/18/2023 

Jingles Bait & Tackle…11/12/2023 Jack & Linda Higham #98…02/06/2025 

Pete D’Alessio…02/10/2025 
In Memory of Fallen Heroes Engraved on the                                                 

Vietnam Memorial...11/15/2025 

Paul & Carole Harris..08/07/2028 A-1 JDK SPECIALTIES…Gary Conk Sr. #1585…03/11/2025 

Bob Lick #3...01/01/2050 John #5011 & Elizabeth #5011a  Romando...12/30/2031 

Lawrence Doyle #453...02/06/2025 Al & Ellen Procida #701…04/01/2025 

Mr. & Mrs. Harry Agin…06/21/2029 Paul #131 & Maria Ineson…02/16/2034 

Norman Carpenter #163... 05/01/2037 In Memory of Mike Flint #22….02/16/2034 

Carmen #423 and Betty Ann Severino ..12/27/2028 Dave #3648 & Nancy #2247 Paulick…06/26/2034 

Tom Lange #4589...08/08/2031 Mark #207 and Valerie #3937 Dzindzio…05/13/2026 

Bill Kephart #4313...06/01/2023 Frank L. Collura Jr. & Annette M. Collura...09/01/2023 

O'Connell Family…02/09/2023 Angelina F. & Charles J. Kerrigan #528...03/28/2024 

Anonymous Donor…02/08/2110 Bill & Linda Mackintosh…02/04/2030 

Tom Pinto…02/10/2025 Donald C. Rodner #114...01/03/2024 

Ron Woods #6...09/06/2052 Judy Lick #33…08/07/2028 

In Memory  of  Albert J Procida  #701 … 4/1/2067 Stephan R. Guthan #3966 & Loretta A. Guthan #4602…03/06/2025 

In Memory of  John “Jack” Jacoby #729 … 12/10/2032 Herb #14 and Marie #15 Bateman...02/08/2038 
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IBSP Beach Cleanup 

The weather was a bit chilly for the 2023 NJBBA Oceanside beach clean-up at IBSP. 

We had 15 members and one young man show up dressed for the weather with tools 

in hand. We spread out to clean the whole beach in 3 hours time. If one ever needs 

any plastic items, go to the beach because that`s where you`ll find them. Plastic 

straws, bottle caps, shotgun wads, forks, assorted pieces of different shapes, sizes, 

and color were picked up. Balloons, bags, beach toys, sunglass`s, pvc pipe, bottles, 

cans, one diaper, cigar tips, 

and plenty of beach whistles 

were removed from the 

sand and a weathered 

penny also. A few larger 

items like a grill grate, a 

couple of shovels, and some 

wood chunks. All in all, if 

you didn`t have fun at this 

event today, it`s because 

you weren`t there!  

Thank you everyone!  

Ken Hollins #23 - Beach Project Director 

                              January 2023 Flea Market  
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New Jersey Beach Buggy Association 

P.O. Box 511 

Seaside Park, NJ  08752-0511  

 

Dedicated to the Preservation 

of Beach Access for Mobile Surf Fishing and 

the Conservation of Coastal and Marine Resources since 1954 

Member: 
N.J. State Federation of Sportsmen’s Clubs 

Association of Surf Angling Clubs 
United Mobile Access Preservation Association inc. 

United Four Wheel Drive Association 
New Jersey Outdoor Alliance 

Jersey Coast Anglers Association 
Clean Ocean Action            Blue Ribbon Coalition 
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